## **Board Report**

- -We responded to approximately 103 calls in December.
- -We are still working with our insurance company and working on the policy for the Junior/Explorer program and should have it for the February meeting. (We had thought it would be ready for this meeting but with the holidays and getting the logistics worked out it has been pushed back).
- -Construction on the station is coming along nicely. Most of the demolition is completed. They have started framing the new walls in the existing building, plumbing has been ran, and they are currently running the electrical. This week they took down the trees beside the station to preserve the roof and to make room for the additions which should be starting soon.
- -We completed the sale of our old KME Ladder to a Department in Georgia. It sold for \$110,000. Myself and another member traveled to Georgia to complete the paperwork and go over the truck again with their dept. We had a freight company haul the truck to them for a cost of \$3,500 to ensure nothing happened to it on the trip down there. The broker fee was \$7,700.
- -We took Tower 19 to the body shop to have some minor body damage repaired that was sustained during one of the fires it was at. The incident happened during an emergency (Mayday) situation to provide lighting for a downed firefighter. The repairs are being covered by insurance at no cost to the Department or Town. We waited until the parts were in stock and they were ready to repair it before delivering it to the shop to limit down time.

I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and I look forward to what the new year will bring! As always Thank You,

*Dustín Sneed* Fire Chief

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: Mayor and Town Board

From: Jeff Watts, Code Enforcement

Date: January 5, 2022

RE: Please find an overview of 2022

In 2022 Code Enforcement had 20 new cases, 19 of which were closed and 1 case carried over from 2021 that is still open.

3 cases for tall vegetation

1 case for junk cars

2 cases of people living in RV's.

1 case regarding farm animals

7 UDO violation cases

5 cases of property maintenance violations

2 cases carrying over into 2023, one of which is from 2021

Numerous complaints / violations that were corrected by letter, phone call or knock on the door without needing to open a full case.